
 

 
HAKOL 

 

“THE VOICE”  
The Newsletter 

 

TEMPLE B’NAI SHALOM  
41 STORRS AVENUE, BRAINTREE, MA 

 

www.tbsbraintree.com 
 

September, October, November, 2016 
Av, Elul 5776 Tishrei, Cheshvan, 5777 

  

Shabbat Services, Saturday at 9:15 AM 
Rabbi Van Lanckton, Cantor Seth Grossman, President Dr. Peter Kurzberg,  

Bulletin Editor Judy Karll 
 
 

 
 

 

A SWEET & HEALTHY NEW YEAR 

http://www.tbsbraintree.com/


September, 2016 - Av, Elul, 5776 
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OCTOBER, 2016  Elul, 5776  - Tishrei, 5777 

*Shabbat candle lighting 
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NOVEMBER, 2016 – TISHREI, CHESHVAN, 5777 

*Shabbat candle lighting 
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Dear Temple B’nai Shalom Members, 

As we prepare for the High Holy Days, there are a few things we’d like to bring to your attention.  Rosh Hashanah begins 

the eve of October 2nd and we need to make plans for seats and honors. 

All services will be held at Temple B’nai Shalom at 41 Storrs Avenue in Braintree.  Rabbi Lanckton and Cantor Grossman 

will lead the services.  Please check the calendar below for times and dates of services. 

Every attempt will be made to assign you an honor, if you have requested your seats by September 6.  Help us meet our 

deadline by completing, then mailing your check with the form mailed to you.  If for some reason you have not received 

notice of your honor by September 12th or if you are unable to perform the Mitzvah allocated, please call Janice Fine at 

508-203-5074, 

We respectfully request that all who ascend the bimah for a mitzvah: 

 Wear head coverings and a tallis (talleism optional for women) 

 Dress modestly (i.e. no bare shoulders, no bare midriffs, no short shirts, etc.) 

 Ascend from the right (as you face the bimah) and descend from the left 

 Do not chew gum or eat candy. 

The downstairs will be available for the children.  Preschoolers must be accompanied by an adult.  We will provide a 

sitter as needed.  We will be planning this with you as we understand your intentions. 

Cell phones -  Should be turned off and not used with on Temple grounds.  Preferably, leave your phone in the car or 

at home. 

Quiet toys - May be brought by parents to amuse the children.  Hand held electronic games may be used downstairs 

with the audio off.  Appropriate games only (no violence). 

Please!!!!- No coloring books, crayons, or drawing materials, 

Refreshments – Will be provided.  In observance of Kashrut, please do not bring food into the temple. 

Please be aware that certain portions of the service require that the sanctuary doors remain closed.                     

The ushers will open the doors when it is appropriate for you to come in.  We ask for your understanding and   

cooperation. 

A list of the departed will be printed for use at Yizkor service on Yom Kippur morning.  Please complete and  

return your remembrances on the form enclosed in your package.  Only the names sent to us will be included in the  

Yizkor Book.  Names for those who have departed this past year will be read. 

 

As in all years for High Holy Days, it is our desire that services be meaningful for our temple members.  We 

work very hard to assure that this does come about.  If you have questions, concerns, recommendations regarding our 

services, please contact Marylou Fishman at 617-773-3567. 

 

Kind Regards, 

High Holy Day Committee: Janice Fine, Marylou Fishman, Judy Flanagan, Richard Hacker and Audrey Mallock 

DEADLINES:   

SEATING - SEPT 6 – Judy Flanagan                                                

YIZKOR BOOK – SEPT 6 – Janice Fine                       

 HONORS DECLINE – Sept 19 Janice Fine ( jan@janfine.com or 508-230-5074) 

mailto:jan@janfine.com


5777 HIGH HOLY DAYS SCHEDULE 

October, 2016 

TEMPLE B’NAI SHALOM 

41 Storrs Avenue, Braintree 

Times for Torah, Shofar, Sermons and Yizkor are estimated 

ROSH HASHANAH – 5777 

 Sunday  October 2  Evening    6:30 PM 

 Monday  October 3  Morning    9:00 AM 

        Torah Service 10:00 AM 

        Shofar Service 10:30 AM 

        Sermon  11:30 AM 
Tashlikh to follow Monday services at Sunset Lake, Braintree be sure to have full pockets to empty 

 Tuesday  October 4  Morning     9:00 AM 

        Torah Service 10:00 AM 

        Shofar Service 10:30 AM 

        Sermon  11:30 AM 

YOM KIPPUR – 5777 

 Tuesday  October 11  Evening-Kol Nidre      7:00 PM 

 Wednesday  October 12  Morning       9:30 AM 

        Torah Service 10:30 AM 

        Sermon  11:30 AM 

        Yizkor   Noon 

        Break   2PM – 5PM 

        Mincha-Neilah    5:00 PM 

        Shofar      6:30 PM 

        *Break Fast    following Shofar 

There will be no evening services on October 3 & 4. 

Schedule changes will be announced each day as needed 

*Break Fast – be sure to RSVP  

 



HIGH HOLY DAYS 

at Temple B’nai Shalom 

Seating for Rosh Hashanah & Yom Kippur 

  October 2, 3, 4  

  October 11- 12 

MEMBERS 

Temple Members & Relatives  $75 

Children of Temple Members   $35 

(ages 7 – 20) 

 

NON-MEMBERS 

Non Temple Members   $150 

Children of Non Temple Members  $ 50 

            (ages 7 – 20) 

Non Temple Members Seniors  $100 

           (65 yrs. and over) 

 

Check Payable to: Temple B’nai Shalom 

Mail to:   Judy Flanagan 

5 Staiti Circle 

Canton, MA 02021 

DUE:  September 6, 2016 

*if you have special seating concerns please 

advise with your response. 

           

BREAK   FAST 

at TEMPLE B’NAI SHALOM 
Following Shofar Services on Yom Kippur 

To make your reservation 

$10 per person - $20 per family 

Check Payable to:  Temple B’nai Shalom  

RSVP: October 5 

 TO:  Karen Kurzberg 

42 Hollingsworth Ave, Braintree MA 02184 

Questions:  kkurzberg@beld.net or 

maryloufishman@comcast.net  

YIZKOR 5777 

 

Temple B’nai Shalom 

Book of Remembrance  

 

Names of those who passed during the last year 

will be read during the Yizkor Service on Yom Kippur 

(October 12th) 

 

To remember those that have passed  

List their names in the  

Temple Book of Remembrance 

For a donation of $5 per name 

(Mr. & Mrs. Hy Holidays = 2 names $10) 

 

Send your list of names and your check payable to 

Temple B’nai Shalom 

Deadline:  September 6, 2016 

To:  Janice Fine 

453-21 Turnpike Street 

South Easton, MA 02375 

 

 
CJP TICKET MATCH 

Temple B’nai Shalom for the fourth year is 

offering 10 free tickets for the High Holidays 

to local college students or young adults 

new to the area.  Contact 

Maryloufishman@comcast.net  

 

mailto:kkurzberg@beld.net
mailto:maryloufishman@comcast.net
mailto:Maryloufishman@comcast.net


DONATION PAGE 
 
DONOR NAME______________________________________ Card to: ______________________________ 
 
Street______________________________________________ Street________________________________ 
 
City________________________________________________ City _________________________________ 
 
State _________________________________ Zip__________ State________________________ Zip _____ 
 
INSCRIBED BOOK PLATES:    ( ) High Holiday Mahzor   $ 20.00 
 
ENGRAVED PLAQUES:      ( ) Tree of Life   $ 72.00 

 ( ) Yahrzeit               $200.00 
 ( ) Memorial Plaque    $200.00 
 

Wording for High Holiday Mahzor Book Plate: 
 
In Memory of____________________________________________   By______________________________ 
 
In Honor of _____________________________________________   By______________________________ 
 
Other___________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Wording for Tree of Life Leaf: 
 
In Honor of________________________________________________By_____________________________ 
 
Other___________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Wording for Yahrzeit Plaques: 
 
Name of Deceased ________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Hebrew Name______________________________________ Ben (son of) ___________________________ 
 

      Bat (daughter of) ________________________ 
 

Date of Death______________________________________ Time of day_____________________________ 
 
Memorial Plaque (non-Jewish) 
 
Name of Deceased________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Date of Birth________________________________________ Date of Death__________________________ 
 
Rabbi Greenberg Scholarship:           Donation amount $_______________________ 
 
Hebrew School:            Donation amount $_______________________ 
 
Kiddush:              Donation $75 – basic Kiddush 
 
Table Cloth:             $12 per name __________________________ 
Check payable to:  Temple B’nai Shalom Mail to: Marylou Fishman, 11 Woodward Ave, Quincy, MA 02169     



 Message from Rabbi Van Lanckton 

  

 

 

        THE HOLIDAYS APPROACH:  ARE WE READY? 
My dear friends, 
 
This fall I will give four sermons:  one for each of the two days of Rosh Hashanah, one for Kol Kidre 

and one for Yom Kippur. 

 

One topic I know I will address in some fashion is our presidential election November 8. 

 

Late last month I sent an email to congregation inviting you to let me know if there are other topics 

you would like me to discuss, or if there is any aspect of the election you would particularly like me to 

include in my sermon on that topic.   

 

I repeat that invitation here.  If you have a suggestion, please send it to me at vlanckton@verizon.net 

or call me at 617-694-2438 to discuss it.  All of your ideas are welcome. 

 

It’s not just the rabbi, however who needs to get ready for the approaching holidays.  We all have 

work to do and tasks to accomplish.  

 

In the month that precedes Rosh Hashanah, the month of Elul, our tradition invites us to visit the 

graves of our dear departed to pay respect to their memories.  We can of course do this at any time in 

the year.  But Elul represents our last opportunity before the Jewish calendar advances to another 

year. 

 

Elul begins on September 4 and ends on October 2.  Please consider setting aside the time for a visit 

to the cemetery.  Bring a stone from your home or pick one up there and place it on the gravestone 

as an indicator that the person you are visiting has been honored and remembered.  Another way that 

some do this is to tie blades of grass into a knot near the stone, or bring sea shells from a place loved 

by the departed. 

 

Before we gather at Temple B’nai Shalom on Sunday evening, October 2, Erev Rosh Hashanah, we 

have our annual opportunity to reflect on our relationships and consider whom we may have wronged 

and from whom we should ask forgiveness.  Make it specific. “I’m sorry for anything I may have done 

or omitted to do in the past year” is a kind of apology that is better than none.  But still better is an 

apology that carries an implicit or explicit promise to do better in 5777. 

 

May we enter into the New Year with renewed hope for a year of joy and peace. 

 

 

Rabbi Van Lanckton 

vlanckton@verizon.net    617-694-2438 

mailto:vlanckton@verizon.net
mailto:vlanckton@verizon.net


  

 

 

 

Message from the Temple 

President 

Shalom, 

 

I hope this bulletin finds you and your family 

well.  This year, The High Holy Days are as 

late as they ever have been for some time.  

Attending services will give us the opportunity 

to reflect, once again, on the past year, to pray 

for a Happy and Healthy New Year, and to be 

inscribed in the Book of Life.  It is also an 

opportunity to reunite with temple members 

whom we have known for many years yet do 

not get to see very often anymore except on 

the High Holy Days.  It is something for which 

all of us can look forward.  I hope you will join 

us, even if you haven’t purchased a ticket yet 

and have a last minute urge to attend.  It will be 

a wonderful opportunity to reunite with friends 

and relive fond memories of the past at our 

temple.  A special event that we will have this 

year is Break Fast at the temple following the 

final blowing of the shofar.  You should have 

received a flyer on it.  If this is something that 

would be of interest to you, please send your 

check for $10 per person with a $20 maximum 

for family to Karen Kurzberg, 42 Hollingsworth 

Avenue, Braintree, MA 02184.  This will be a 

great way to close out the High Holy Days and 

socialize with temple members. 

 

We have a number of events coming up shortly 

after the High Holy Days.  But first, you will 

notice some new landscaping in front of the 

temple.  Thank you to the students and adult 

religious school representatives who undertook 

this Mitzvah Day project.  The Men’s Club will 

be holding its first breakfast of the New Year 

on October 16th.  We will also be holding our 

annual Congregational meeting on October 22, 

we will be holding our installation of officers 

and directors as part of our Shabbat morning 

service.  I hope you will join us.  On Sunday, 

October 30, we will be holding Genealogy II.  

Even if you didn’t attend the first session, this 

is open to everyone.  The Sisterhood will be 

holding rummage on Sunday, November 6 and 

Monday, November 7th and in between Yom 

Kippur and rummage, we will be celebrating 

Sukkoth.  It will be a busy fall. 

 

I can’t end this article without making a pitch 

for attending services, even a few more times 

than you have this past year, and for 

volunteering to help out.  Our temple can only 

survive through your financial support AND 

volunteer efforts.  We need help in the kitchen 

on a few Shabbats during the year.   We have 

many congregants who sponsor a Kiddush for 

both joyful events and yahrzeits, and we could 

use more assistance.  Join the Men’s Club or 

Sisterhood.  Do you have an idea for a Temple 

program? Mention it to anyone on the Board 

and perhaps it can happen.  Check out some 

of the planned events listed in this newsletter 

and consider participating. Come join us! 

On behalf of the Kurzberg family, I wish you 

and your family a very Happy and Healthy New 

Year. S Shana Tovah,  

L’ Shanah Tovah, Peter Kurzberg 

Dates to calendar 

October 3      Rosh Hashanah Begins Ro  Rosha R  Roch   Roshashana  begins 

October 11    Kol Nidre – Yom Kippur Begins 

October 16   Men’s Club Breakfast  and                                                          

Congregational Meeting 

October 22   TBS Board Installation     

October 23    Sisterhood Membership Dinner S 

October 30   Genealogy II Program 

November 8  Election Day – V O T E        M  

 

 

 



DONATIONS to  

TEMPLE B’NAI SHALOM 

Yahrzeit plaques 

David Flaherty & Paula Goldman 

Stephen & Judy Karll 

Rabbi Van & Alice Lanckton 

 

Memorial Donations 

David Flaherty & Paula Goldman 

 In memory of Morey B. Silva 

David Flaherty & Paula Goldman 

 In memory of Esther Isaacson 

Stephen & Judy Karll 

 In memory of Esther Isaacson 

Peter & Karen Kurzberg 

 In memory of Morey B. Silva 

Peter & Karen Kurzberg 

 In memory of Margaret Keller 

Eileen Lord 

In memory of her mother,  

Loretta Resnik 

Stevan & Helaine Silva 

 In memory of Esther Isaacson 

Helen Warshauer  

 In memory of Esther Isaacson 

 

Yahrzeit Donations  

Ned & Cheryl Berman 

Eileen Lord 

Ruth Lubot 

Laura Park 

Irving Spector 

Selma Swartz 

Phil & Estelle Weinberg 

 
Kiddush’s Sponsors 

Irving & Wayne Adler 

 In memory of Ida Adler 

Michael & Alba Caplan 

 In honor of their son, 

Andrew’s Bar Mitzvah 

Lucy Fainer  

 In memory of Victor Fainer 

Marylou Fishman 

 In honor of Janice Fine’s retirement 

Ben & Jean Goodman 

 In honor of their son, 

 Leo’s Bar Mitzvah 

Seth & Jennifer Grossman  

 In honor of their daughter, 

Mya’s Bat Mitzvah 

Peter Kurzberg  

 In honor of Karen’s 60
th
 Birthday 

Audrey Mallock 

 In Memory of her father,  

Mel Mallock 

Dan Young  

 In honor of his mother, Anita’s  

 Special birthday. 

 

Peace Garden Brick   

Judy Colette & Ed O’Connor 

 For Bernice Krueger 

 

Prayer Book 

Bob & Liz Bloom 

 In honor of Leo Goodman’s  

 Bar Mitzvah 

Bob & Liz Bloom 

 In honor of Mya Grossman’s  

Bat Mitzvah 

 

Donations made in honor 

Bob & Liz Bloom 

 In honor of Janice Fine’s retirement 

Enid Lubarsky 

In honor of Helen Warshauer’s          

grandson’s wedding 

Enid Lubarsky 

 In honor of Janice Fine’s retirement 

 

General Donations 

Peter & Karen Kurzberg 

Elaine Swalnick 

Temple B’nai Shalom Sisterhood 

                      

 

Temple Condolences 

Condolences to Cheryl & Ned Berman, 

on loss of Cheryl’s mother, Esther 

Isaacson, may her memory be for a 

blessing 

Condolences to the family of Bernice 

Kruger, on her passing.  Bernice was a 

founding member of Temple B’nai 

Shalom. 

Temple celebrates 

Mazel Tov to our Temple Bar and Bat 

Mitzvah’s Andrew Caplan, Leo 

Goodman and Mya Grossman. 

 

THERE HAS BEEN AN INCREASE IN 

THE DONATION FOR YAHRZEIT & 

MEMORIAL PLAQUES TO $200,     

Due to the increase of our cost. 



 

ISRAELI BONDS 

If you are unable to purchase an Israeli 

Bond join the Temple’s group.  Please 

contact Paula Goldman at paulag@beld.net 

The JEWISH NATIONAL FUND’S ANNUAL 

NEW ENGLAND BREAKFAST 

Monday, December 5, 2016 

Breakfast & Registration 7:30 AM 

Program 8 – 9 PM 

Boston Marriott, Newton 

Guest Speaker, Jonathan Medved  

A Venture for Social Impact  

Call 800-542-8733 

 

SPONSOR KIDDUSH 

 

Remember with TBS: a graduation, 

wedding, anniversary, birthday, Mitzvah, 

anniversary, Yahrzeit or something special 

to you. 

$75 for a basic Kiddush or embellished for an 

additional fee.  To sponsor a Shabbat Kiddush 

contact either:   Janice @ 508-230-5074 

jan@janfine.com OR Marylou @ 617-921-0368 

maryloufishman@comcast.net 

 

MEMBERSHIP NOTICES 

As a Member of the Temple, you 

can be notified of a family member’s 

yahrzeit & the remembrance will 

also be mentioned at the Shabbat 

Service prior to the Hebrew 

anniversary. Please send the 

following information:  Name of 

Deceased, date of passing as well 

as the time if known to:  Meryl 

Smith meryljoys@aol.com 

 

 

Do you or anyone in your family shop 

on 

AMAZON.COM 

 

 Thanks to congregants who shop on 

AMAZON.COM, Temple B’nai Shalom receives a 

check for a percentage of their sales each month 

from Amazon.   

Next time you have something to order: 

Go to The Temple’s Website:  

www.tbsbraintree.com 

Click on:   GIVING 

Click on:    SHOPPING OPPORTUNITES 

Shop 

Thank you. 

mailto:jan@janfine.com
mailto:maryloufishman@comcast.net
mailto:meryljoys@aol.com
http://www.tbsbraintree.com/


          

Someone’s recyclables are someone else’s 

good fortune  

NOVEMBER 6 – 7, 2016 

DONATE YOUR ITEMS,  but 

PLEASE – NO: 

 Large household items, 

underwear, pantyhose, used 

socks, worn shoes, stuffed 

animals. 

Nothing heavier than you can 

personally lift!  

All items will be sold in plastic 

bags for one cost 

Except 

New and household items which 

are priced separately. 

 Nov 5 Saturday-Set Up 5 PM 

Nov 6 Sunday -10 AM-3 PM 

Nov 7 – Monday – 9:30 AM-2 PM  

& 6 PM-7 PM 

7 PM – Clean up !!!!!! 

PLEASE CALL TO VOLUNTEER 

CONTACT:  Ms.  Rummage  

aka Florence 

781-986-5484 

SUPPORT THE TEMPLE  

BUY SCRIP 

As an ongoing fund raiser, The 

Temple sells Stop & Shop and 

Roche Bros. gift cards in $25, $50 

and $100 denominations. 

Sellers include: Nancy Resnick, 

Florence Koffman and Janice Fine.  

Arrangements can be made for 

home delivery by contacting one of 

the sellers or Marylou @ 617-921-

0368. 

 

 

YIZKOR 

In addition to the anniversary date of one’s 

passing, Yizkor is said an additional four times 

a year:  The 8th day of Passover; the 2nd day of 

Shavuot; Yom Kippur and Shemini Atzeret. 

Some members are interested in gathering to 

say the prayers at Temple B’nai Shalom, but a 

minyan is necessary. 

The dates this year we would be looking for a 

commitment of an hour of less would be: at 9 

am on Monday, June 13 and Monday, October 

24th, the other two dates this year there are 

already services. 

If you are interested in participating please contact 

Judy Karll @ sjkarll@yahoo.com OR call 781-842-1464 

 

Temple B’nai Shalom 

Board members 

Email contact information  

mailto:sjkarll@yahoo.com


FEEL FREE TO CONTACT: 

President  Dr. Peter Kurzberg 

pkurzb@beld.net 

1
st
 VP  Stephen Karll, ESQ 

       Stephen.karll@verizon.net 
2ND 

VP  Michael Caplan 

      Gardenlover5@verizon.net 

Financial Secretary: 

   Janice Fine 

   jan@janfine.com 

Treasurer: Paula Goldman 

   paulag@beld.net 

Recording Secretary: 

   Meryl Smith 

   Meryljoys@aol.com 

Corresponding Secretary: 

   Elizabeth Bloom 

   bobliz@beld.net 

Past President: Marylou Fishman 

maryloufishman@comcast.net 

Directors for One Year: 

Cheryl Berman 

 cbermanator@yahoo.com 

Gail Lerner 

 gblerner@beld.net 

Paul Rubin 

 parsbr@verizon.net 

Richard Salloway 

 rbsalloway@aol.com 

Directors for Two Years: 

Sandie Baler-Segal 

 sandiebs@verizon.net 

Audrey Mallock 

 audrabm@gmail.com 

Josephine Salloway 

 jsalloway@aol.com 

Helaine Silva 

 hrsilva@beld.net 

Representatives: 

Sisterhood: Florence Koffman 

 Florence.koffman@gmail.com 

Men’s Club: Barry Belt 

 baz@beltmail.net 

Hebrew School: Solomon Borocov 

 Sol007@yahoo.com 

Religious Committee: 

Judy Karll sjkarll@yahoo.com 

 

 
 

 

 

Holocaust stamp 

collection update 

                Meryl Smith, Chair 

 

Thank you!  Thank you! Thank you!  

With your help we have collected 

over 21,000 stamps for the 

Holocaust Stamp Project at the 

Foxborough Charter School.  The 

children are trying to collect 11 

million stamps to represent the 

number of victims murdered by the 

Nazis during World Work II.  They 

are creating beautiful artwork (as 

seen above) with the stamps so 

people will never forget Hitler’s 

horrific massacre of innocent men, 

women and children.  For those of 

you who would like to help, please 

save used postage stamps, you 

know the ones we so quickly 

throw always without giving it a 

thought.  Simply cut or rip them off 

the corner of the envelope and 

drop them off in the collection box 

in the Temple foyer or in the mail 

slot at 154 Granger Street, 

Quincy.  Once again thank you to 

those who are helping to educate 

the next generation, so this will 

never happen again. 

 

 

mailto:maryloufishman@comcast.net


TEMPLE HANNAH MORRIS LIBRARY 

On the first floor of the Temple 

 

 

TBS CHAIR YOGA CLASS 

 

Chair Yoga Classes Offered 
Join the Chair Yoga Class 

At the Temple on Thursdays at 
10:00 ARE for one hour. 

 

The instructor is Joyce Jordan.  Joyce is a certified 
yoga teacher as well as a certified nutritional & 
wellness consultant. 
Classes are for men and women. The cost is $10 
per week, paid monthly at the beginning of each 
month. Although the class has been ongoing for a 
year, there is no problem joining at any time. Come 
and observe a week to see if it’s for you 
If you have any questions contact:                
Marylou at maryloufishman@comcast.net or call  
617-921-0368 

 

 

This year’s MASSPASS Books will be available mid-

September for $25 per book. 

On a first to order basis, you will receive a free Temple 

B’nai Shalom Cookbook with each Masspass book! 

This has been a very successful fundraiser for the 

temple in the past several years.  So, please support us 

again this year! 

Contact: Audrey Mallock audrabm@gmail.com or 

Marylou Fishman  maryloufishman@comcast.net  

 

The Boston Jewish Film Festival 

celebrates the richness of the Jewish 

experience through film and media.  

Throughout the year, the Festival 

engages and inspires the community 

to explore the full spectrum of Jewish 

life, values and culture. 

 Watch for the 12-day 27th Film 

Festival in November, Sign up for the 

BJFF email…. www.bjff.org 

 

 

 

 

mailto:audrabm@gmail.com
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GENEALOGY II, THE SEQUEL 

To all who attended Genealogy I, we are 

now presenting Genealogy II, the Sequel. 

We had such an overwhelming positive 

response to our first presentation with 

over 70 guests attending, that we decided 

to offer Session II for previous and new 

attendees.  Jim Coyle will be back with 

new ideas and suggestions and will help 

guide us with our research.  Refreshments 

will be served. 

Please join us on  

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 30TH 

from 10 to 1 PM, 

at TEMPLE B’NAI SHALOM. 

Bring your spouse, your friends, your 

family and any other interested 

individuals.  All are welcome, but a 

reservation is required for attendance. 

To register please contact: 

 Adult Education Chair,  

Jo Salloway 

jsalloway@aol.com 

 

 

 

 

 

On SUKKOT October 22, 2016 – 

20 Tishrei 5777  

you are invited to attend 

 Shabbat Services and the  

Congregation Installation  

Shabbat Service 

with a special Kiddush . 

TBS LADIES,  

SAVE THE DATE 

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 23 

FOR MEMBERSHIP LUNCHEON 

A flier will follow to respond with your dues that 

help the temple function and the meal plan! 

 

TAKE A WALK 

Jewish Cultural Walking Tour of Boston  

Advance purchase strongly suggested. Tours often sell out. 

We meet at the strictly kosher Milk Street Café, where you can 

choose to come early and have lunch or a snack before our 

tour.  We then ascend Beacon Hill's "back side", where Jews 

and blacks resided during the nineteenth century. Visit the 

historic Vilna Shul in the center of Beacon Hill and pass by 

some typical Jewish homes. You'll see the West End House, 

where Boston 's West End Jews were provided social services 

and the Puffer House Cigar-Rolling Factory, typical of the work 

locales of Boston 's Jews.                                                        

We'll go through Boston's impressive and impactful Holocaust 

Memorial in one of Boston's oldest neighborhoods and then 

conclude our tour at the entrance to the North End, which was 

a Jewish immigrant enclave before the arrival of newly arrived 

Italians transformed the area into a "Little Italy" around the turn 

of the century. 

Highlights include: 

•  The Milk Street Café - a strictly Kosher Oasis in Downtown 

•  The Famine Memorial 

•  Home of The Jewish Advocate 

•  The Jewish "Back Side" of Beacon Hill 

•  Boston's Historic Vilna Shul 

•  The West End House 

•  Puffer House Cigar-Rolling Factory 

•  The Holocaust Memorial 

•  Boston's Immigrant Arrival Area - the North End 

Tour Times: Mondays at 2:30 PM (arrive early to eat or snack 

- approximately 2 hours, 2 miles) 

Meeting Place: Outside The Milk Street Café, 50 Milk Street 

Cost: $25 per adult; $12.50 per child 16 and under 

Reservations: Call 1-866-WE-WALKS (1-866-939-2557) 

mailto:jsalloway@aol.com


ROSH HASHANAH 

…In the seventh month, on the first of the month, there 

shall be a Sabbath for you, a remembrance with shofar 

blasts, and a holy convocation – Leviticus 16:24 

Rosh Hashanah occurs on the first and second days of 

Tishri.  In Hebrew, Rosh Hashanah means, literally, 

“head of the year” or “first of the year.”  Rosh Hashanah 

is commonly known as the Jewish New Year.   This name 

is somewhat deceptive, because there is a little 

similarity between Rosh Hashanah, one of the holiest 

days of the year, and the American midnight drinking 

bash and daytime football game. 

There is, however, one important similarity between 

the Jewish New Year and the American one:  Many  

Americans use the New Year as a time to plan a better 

life, making “resolutions.”  Likewise, the Jewish New 

Year is a time to begin introspection, looking back at the 

mistakes of the past year and planning the changes to 

make in the new year.   

The name “Rosh Hashanah” is not used in the Bible to 

discuss the holiday.  The Bible refers to the holiday as 

Yom Ha-Zikkaron (the day of remembrance) or  Yom 

Teruah (the day of the sounding of the shofar.)  The 

holiday is instituted in Leviticus 23:24-25. 

The shofar is a ram’s horn which is blown somewhat like 

a trumpet.  One of the most important observances of 

this holiday is hearing the sounding of the shofar in the 

synagogue.  A total of 100 notes are sounded each day.  

There are four different types of shofar notes:  tekiah, a 

3 second sustained note; shevarim, three 1-second 

notes rising in tone;  teruah, a series of short, staccato 

notes extending  over a period of about 3 seconds; and 

tekiah gedolah (literally,  “big tekiah”) the final blast in a 

set which lasts 10 seconds minimum.  Tekiah Shevarim-

TeruahTekiah the bible gives no special reason for this 

practice.  One that has been suggested is that the 

shofar’s sound is a call of repentance. The shofar is not 

blown if the holiday falls on Shabbat. 

No work is done on this day. A special prayer book 

called the machzor is used Rosh Hashanah and Yom 

Kippur, due to the extensive liturgical changes for these 

holidays. 

Another popular observance during this holiday is 

eating apples dipped in honey.   

Another practice of the holiday is Tashlikh (“casting 

off”).  Going to flowing water on the first afternoon and 

emptying our pockets into the river, symbolically casting 

off our sins. 

The common greeting at this time is L’shanah tovah – 

for a good year.  This is a shortening of L’shanah tovah 

tikatev v’taihatem” ( or to women, “L’shanah tovah 

tikatevi v’taihatemi”) Which means “May you be 

inscribed and sealed for a good year. 

THE DAYS OF AWE 

The ten days starting with Rosh Hashanah and ending 

with Yom Kippur are commonly known as the Days of 

Awe (Yamim Noraim) or the Days of Repentance. This is 

a time for serious introspection, a time to consider the 

sins of the previous year and repent before Yom Kippur. 

YOM KIPPUR 

The most important holiday of the Jewish year.  The 

name means “Day of Atonement.”  It is a day set aside 

to “afflict the soul,” to atone for the sins of the past 

year.    

Days of Awe, Yom Kippur atones only for sins between 

man and G-d, not for the sins against another person.  

To atone for sins against another person, you must first 

seek reconciliation with that person, righting the 

wrongs you committed against them if possible.  That 

must all be done before Yom Kippur. 

Yom Kippur is a complete Sabbath; no work can be 

performed on that day. You should refrain from eating 

and drinking.  The Talmud also specifies additional 

restrictions that are less well-known: washing and 

bathing, anointing one’s body (with cosmetics, 

deodorants, etc.), wearing leather shoes.   

The opening evening service that begins with Kol Nidre 

meaning all vows as we ask G-d to annul all personal 

vows we may make in the next year. The concluding 

service, known as Ne’ilah, usually lasting one hour with 

the ark open so we stand.  Referred to as the closing of 

the gates the last chance to redeem one’s self. 



FOR YOM KIPPUR EVE - MEAT KREPLAKH 

Everyone has their version:  kreplakh,  pirogi, ravioli, or 

wonton soup?    The word “kreplakh” itself comes from 

the French crepe.   The meat of the kreplakh symbolizes 

inflexible justice; the soft noodle dough denotes 

compassion.  The kreplakh are, then, a metaphor, a 

suggestion that the attribute of G-d’s strict justice will 

be mellowed on the side of mercy.   

MEAT FILLING: 

 1 small onion, chopped  1 egg 

¾ lb left over brisket, chopped salt & pepper 

1 Tablespoon of vegetable oil 

 

1.  Sauté the onion with the ground meat 
in the vegetable oil.  Drain the excess 
fat. 

2. Combine with the egg and salt and 
pepper to taste.  Set aside. 

 

NOODLE DOUGH: 

3 eggs    2 Tablespoons water 

¾ teaspoon salt   2 cups all-purpose flour 

 

3.  Beat the eggs slightly.  Add the 
salt,water and enough flour to make 
medium-soft dough.  Knead well by 
hand or in the food processor.  Divide 
the dough into 2 balls.  Cover with a 
moist towel. 

4. Working quickly, roll out 1 ball of 
dough very thin with a rolling pin and 
cut into 6 strips, each 1 ½ inches wide.  
Then cut into pieces 1 ½ inches square. 

5. Place ½ teaspoon of the meat mixture 
on each square. Fold into a triangle and 
press the edges together firmly, using 
flour to bind them.  Leave as is or press 
together two of the ends.  Repeat with 
the second ball of dough.   

6. Drop into boiling water and cook, 
uncovered 15 minutes. 

Note:  after being formed the kreplakh can be 

placed on a cookie sheet, frozen and then 

transferred to plastic bags for freezer storage. 

 

TASTY APRICOT CHICKEN – serves 6-8 

 

This recipe is from Vivian Dinitz, wife of the late 

Simha Dinitz. Israeli Ambassador to the United 

States. 

 

Two 3 ½ lb boiling chickens – cup into 8 pieces 

Salt & Pepper 

1 garlic clove 

½ lb apricot preserves 

6 oz Russian dressing 

1 cup diced onion 

 

1 Preheat the oven to 350 Degrees/ 
2 Season the chicken well with salt and 

pepper and rub with garlic. 
3 Mix together the apricot preserves. 

Russian dressing and onion.  Pour over 
the chicken and bake in the oven about 
50 minutes, or until golden brown. 

 

 

 

 

MAY YOU AND  

ALL OTHERS 

BE INSCRIBED IN 

THE BOOK OF LIFE 

FOR A HEALTHY, 

SWEET AND SAFE 

NEW YEAR 

 


